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Bible
 
Job 28:7
There is a path which no fowl knoweth, and which the vulture's eye hath not seen:

I Kings 19:1 - 8 Ahab
...Ahab told Jezebel all that Elijah had done, and withal how he had slain all the prophets with the sword. 

Then Jezebel sent a messenger unto Elijah, saying, So let the gods do to me, and more also, if I make 
not thy life as the life of one of them by to-morrow about this time. 

And when he saw that, he arose, and went for his life, and came to Beer–sheba, which belongeth to 
Judah, and left his servant there. 

¶ But he himself went a day's journey into the wilderness, and came and sat down under a juniper tree: 
and he requested for himself that he might die; and said, It is enough; now, O Lord, take away my life; for 
I am not better than my fathers. 

And as he lay and slept under a juniper tree, behold, then an angel touched him, and said unto him, Arise 
and eat. 

And he looked, and, behold, there was a cake baken on the coals, and a cruse of water at his head. And 
he did eat and drink, and laid him down again. 

And the angel of the Lord came again the second time, and touched him, and said, Arise and eat; 
because the journey is too great for thee. 

And he arose, and did eat and drink, and went in the strength of that meat forty days and forty nights unto 
Horeb the mount of God.

Philippians 3:13-16
Brethren, I count not myself to have apprehended: but this one thing I do, forgetting those things which 
are behind, and reaching forth unto those things which are before, 

I press toward the mark for the prize of the high calling of God in Christ Jesus. 

Let us therefore, as many as be perfect, be thus minded: and if in any thing ye be otherwise minded, God 
shall reveal even this unto you. 

Nevertheless, whereto we have already attained, let us walk by the same rule, let us mind the same thing.

Matthew 4:17 Jesus
 Jesus began to preach, and to say, Repent: for the kingdom of heaven is at hand.



Matthew 13:24-30
¶ Another parable put he forth unto them, saying, The kingdom of heaven is likened unto a man which 
sowed good seed in his field: 

But while men slept, his enemy came and sowed tares among the wheat, and went his way. 

But when the blade was sprung up, and brought forth fruit, then appeared the tares also. 

So the servants of the householder came and said unto him, Sir, didst not thou sow good seed in thy 
field? from whence then hath it tares? 

He said unto them, An enemy hath done this. The servants said unto him, Wilt thou then that we go and 
gather them up? 

But he said, Nay; lest while ye gather up the tares, ye root up also the wheat with them. 

Let both grow together until the harvest: and in the time of harvest I will say to the reapers, Gather ye 
together first the tares, and bind them in bundles to burn them: but gather the wheat into my barn.

Luke 9:57-62
¶ And it came to pass, that, as they went in the way, a certain man said unto him, Lord, I will follow thee 
whithersoever thou goest. 

And Jesus said unto him, Foxes have holes, and birds of the air have nests; but the Son of man hath not 
where to lay his head. 

And he said unto another, Follow me. But he said, Lord, suffer me first to go and bury my father. 

Jesus said unto him, Let the dead bury their dead: but go thou and preach the kingdom of God. 

And another also said, Lord, I will follow thee; but let me first go bid them farewell, which are at home at 
my house. 

And Jesus said unto him, No man, having put his hand to the plough, and looking back, is fit for the 
kingdom of God.

Joshua 14:6-11 the, 13-14
...the children of Judah came unto Joshua in Gilgal: and Caleb the son of Jephunneh the Kenezite said 
unto him, Thou knowest the thing that the Lord said unto Moses the man of God concerning me and thee 
in Kadesh–barnea. 

Forty years old was I when Moses the servant of the Lord sent me from Kadesh–barnea to espy out the 
land; and I brought him word again as it was in mine heart. 

Nevertheless my brethren that went up with me made the heart of the people melt: but I wholly followed 
the Lord my God. 

And Moses sware on that day, saying, Surely the land whereon thy feet have trodden shall be thine 
inheritance, and thy children's for ever, because thou hast wholly followed the Lord my God. 

And now, behold, the Lord hath kept me alive, as he said, these forty and five years, even since the Lord 
spake this word unto Moses, while the children of Israel wandered in the wilderness: and now, lo, I am 
this day fourscore and five years old. 



As yet I am as strong this day as I was in the day that Moses sent me: as my strength was then, even so 
is my strength now, for war, both to go out, and to come in. 
And Joshua blessed him, and gave unto Caleb the son of Jephunneh Hebron for an inheritance. 

Hebron therefore became the inheritance of Caleb the son of Jephunneh the Kenezite unto this day, 
because that he wholly followed the Lord God of Israel.

Genesis 19:1 there, 15-26
...there came two angels to Sodom at even; and Lot sat in the gate of Sodom: and Lot seeing them rose 
up to meet them; and he bowed himself with his face toward the ground; 
 ... ¶ And when the morning arose, then the angels hastened Lot, saying, Arise, take thy wife, and thy two 
daughters, which are here; lest thou be consumed in the iniquity of the city. 

And while he lingered, the men laid hold upon his hand, and upon the hand of his wife, and upon the 
hand of his two daughters; the Lord being merciful unto him: and they brought him forth, and set him 
without the city. 

¶ And it came to pass, when they had brought them forth abroad, that he said, Escape for thy life; look not 
behind thee, neither stay thou in all the plain; escape to the mountain, lest thou be consumed. 

And Lot said unto them, Oh, not so, my Lord: 

Behold now, thy servant hath found grace in thy sight, and thou hast magnified thy mercy, which thou hast 
shewed unto me in saving my life; and I cannot escape to the mountain, lest some evil take me, and I die: 

Behold now, this city is near to flee unto, and it is a little one: Oh, let me escape thither, (is it not a little 
one?) and my soul shall live. 

And he said unto him, See, I have accepted thee concerning this thing also, that I will not overthrow this 
city, for the which thou hast spoken. 

Haste thee, escape thither; for I cannot do any thing till thou be come thither. Therefore the name of the 
city was called Zoar. 

¶ The sun was risen upon the earth when Lot entered into Zoar. 

Then the Lord rained upon Sodom and upon Gomorrah brimstone and fire from the Lord out of heaven; 

And he overthrew those cities, and all the plain, and all the inhabitants of the cities, and that which grew 
upon the ground. 

¶ But his wife looked back from behind him, and she became a pillar of salt.

Isaiah 45:22-23
Look unto me, and be ye saved, all the ends of the earth: for I am God, and there is none else. 

I have sworn by myself, the word is gone out of my mouth in righteousness, and shall not return, That 
unto me every knee shall bow, every tongue shall swear.



Science and Health with Key to the Scriptures by Mary Baker Eddy
 
232:32-7
There is neither place nor opportunity in Science for error of any sort. Every day makes its demands upon 
us for higher proofs rather than professions of Christian power. These proofs consist solely in the 
destruction of sin, sickness, and death by the power of Spirit, as Jesus destroyed them. This is an 
element of progress, and progress is the law of God, whose law demands of us only what we can 
certainly fulfil.

240:18-26
Mortals move onward towards good or evil as time glides on. If mortals are not progressive, past failures 
will be repeated until all wrong work is effaced or rectified. If at present satisfied with wrong-doing, we 
must learn to loathe it. If at present content with idleness, we must become dissatisfied with it. Remember 
that mankind must sooner or later, either by suffering or by Science, be convinced of the error that is to be 
overcome.

291:12-18
Universal salvation rests on progression and probation, and is unattainable without them. Heaven is not a 
locality, but a divine state of Mind in which all the manifestations of Mind are harmonious and immortal, 
because sin is not there and man is found having no righteousness of his own, but in possession of “the 
mind of the Lord,” as the Scripture says.

22:3-10
Vibrating like a pendulum between sin and the hope of forgiveness, — selfishness and sensuality causing 
constant retrogression, — our moral progress will be slow. Waking to Christ's demand, mortals 
experience suffering. This causes them, even as drowning men, to make vigorous efforts to save 
themselves; and through Christ's precious love these efforts are crowned with success.

296:4-13
Progress is born of experience. It is the ripening of mortal man, through which the mortal is dropped for 
the immortal. Either here or hereafter, suffering or Science must destroy all illusions regarding life and 
mind, and regenerate material sense and self. The old man with his deeds must be put off. Nothing 
sensual or sinful is immortal. The death of a false material sense and of sin, not the death of organic 
matter, is what reveals man and Life, harmonious, real, and eternal.

506:10-14
Through divine Science, Spirit, God, unites understanding to eternal harmony. The calm and exalted 
thought or spiritual apprehension is at peace. Thus the dawn of ideas goes on, forming each successive 
stage of progress.
 
462:13-19
Whoever would demonstrate the healing of Christian Science must abide strictly by its rules, heed every 
statement, and advance from the rudiments laid down. There is nothing difficult nor toilsome in this task, 
when the way is pointed out; but self-denial, sincerity, Christianity, and persistence alone win the prize, as 
they usually do in every department of life.

323:28-6
The effects of Christian Science are not so much seen as felt. It is the “still, small voice” of Truth uttering 
itself. We are either turning away from this utterance, or we are listening to it and going up higher. 
Willingness to become as a little child and to leave the old for the new, renders thought receptive of the 
advanced idea. Gladness to leave the false landmarks and joy to see them disappear, — this disposition 
helps to precipitate the ultimate harmony. The purification of sense and self is a proof of progress. 
“Blessed are the pure in heart: for they shall see God.”



72:9-16 As
 As light destroys darkness and in the place of darkness all is light, so (in absolute Science) Soul, or God, 
is the only truth-giver to man. Truth destroys mortality, and brings to light immortality. Mortal belief (the 
material sense of life) and immortal Truth (the spiritual sense) are the tares and the wheat, which are not 
united by progress, but separated.

492:7-12
Being is holiness, harmony, immortality. It is already proved that a knowledge of this, even in small 
degree, will uplift the physical and moral standard of mortals, will increase longevity, will purify and 
elevate character. Thus progress will finally destroy all error, and bring immortality to light.

353:22-24
When we learn that error is not real, we shall be ready for progress, “forgetting those things which are 
behind.”
 
239:16-22
To ascertain our progress, we must learn where our affections are placed and whom we acknowledge and 
obey as God. If divine Love is becoming nearer, dearer, and more real to us, matter is then submitting to 
Spirit. The objects we pursue and the spirit we manifest reveal our standpoint, and show what we are 
winning.

481:2-3
 Man is tributary to God, Spirit, and to nothing else.

 

 


